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IHS Were not our hearts burning as he spoke to us on the road …  And they recognized him  IN  THE  BREAKING  OF  THE  BREAD Gospel of Luke 24: 13-35 Holy   Name   o f   Jesus   Catho l i c   Chu rch  1 0 2 3 5  A s h b r o o k   D r i v e ,   S a i n t   L o u i s ,   M i s s o u r i ,   6 3 1 3 7  3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 2 3 1 0      F a x   3 1 4 . 8 6 8 . 3 9 1 9  Gina Keppler  314-868-4824 Judy Mantch 314-868-7995 Anna Petroff 314-869-2936 Ted Piekutowski  314-355-7288 Judi Sams  314-869-2589   Bob Stolte  314-869-8147  Weekend Mass Schedule  Saturday    4:00 pm  Standard Time       5:00 pm  Daylight Time Sunday     8:00am, 10:30am  Daily Mass Schedule  6:30 am Tuesday/Thursday 8:00 am Monday/Wednesday/Friday 8:00 am Wednesday/Thursday Christ Light of the Nations School Check the Bulletin each week for schedule changes.  Holy Days of Obligation  8:00 am, and 7:00 pm  Civil Holidays  9:00 am  Sacrament of Reconciliation   Saturdays 2:30-3:30 (CST);  3:30-4:30 (CDT) Advent & Lent Reconciliation  Services By appointment at any time— call priest directly. Liturgy of the Hours  7:35am  Monday/Wednesday/Friday  Eucharistic Adoration 7:00am Tuesday—1:00am Thursday     Becoming a Catholic Christian    The parish has a year-round/on-going process to assist adults in  becoming Catholic.  It also has a special program for older  unbaptized children.  Both can start any time.  Call Deacon George (868-2310) for further information 

Sacrament of Marriage  Engaged couples begin preparation for the Sacrament of Marriage at least 6 months before their wedding.  Please remember—a wedding date will not be scheduled until the assessment of their readiness for the Sacrament of Marriage has been completed.  Contact the rectory for more information.  Weddings are not scheduled during the Season of Lent. Anointing of the Sick  The sacrament is for those having  surgery, the seriously ill, the  chronically ill, and those near death.  If you know in advance that you are going to the hospital, call one of the priests to arrange for anointing at home or church.  In addition the sacrament is celebrated at church on the first Saturday of the month after evening Mass and on the third Sunday of the month after 8:00 Mass.  It may be repeated as needed.  A PLEDGE TO P A R I S H  L I F E  My parish is composed of  people like me.  I help make it what it is. It will be friendly, if I am.   Its pews will be filled, if I help fill them.  It will do great work, if I work. It will make generous gifts to  causes, if I am a generous giver.  It will bring other people into its  community,  if I invite and bring them.  It will be a parish of loyalty and love, of fearlessness and faith, and a parish with a noble spirit, if I, who make it what it is, am filled with these same things.  Therefore, with the help of God,  I shall dedicate myself to the task of being all the things that I want my parish to be. 

Parish Pastoral Leadership Father Michael Henning Pastor     mickeylee48@sbcglobal.net    Sister Rose Mercurio, SSND Pastoral Associate           rosessnd@sbcglobal.net Ms. Juanita Blackshear Director of Administration & Programs  jblackshear52@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Buffy Modde Parish Nurse parishnurse.hnoj@sbcglobal.net Mrs. Theresa McWilliams Director of Music          tmacwms@sbcglobal.net Deacon George Watson Permanent Deacon                hgwatson@msn.com         Deacon Matthew Duban     Permanent Deacon        meduban@sbcglobal.net         Mrs. Judy Krenn      Youth Ministry Coordinator    judykrenn@aol.com  Christ Light of the Nations Catholic School 1650 Redman Avenue St. Louis, Mo.  63138, 314.741.0400  Sister Mary Lawrence, SSND Principal Sr_mary@charter.net  Parish Support Staff  Mrs. Sandy Miesner Parish Secretary          parishoffice10235@sbcglobal.net Mr. Steve Jones Maintenance Coordinator Mr. David Vaughn Parish Custodian Mrs. Rose Fox Rectory Housekeeping  Parish Pastoral Council Patrick Barrett  314-388-2439 Betty Easley  314-388-0263  



Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time                         February 14, 2010 

 

 
Highlights of Life in Our Community Our Parish Life Good for You - Good for Others Details in your bulletin or Parish Directory. Being involved insures the vitality of our parish.  Sunday, February 14th The 6th Sunday in Ordinary Time • Rite of Sending (For the Election of Catechumens and the  Recognition of Candidates by the Archbishop) • Rite of Enrollment (For Candidates for First Communion and  Confirmation from Our Parish) • Hospitality Sunday: Coffee and Donuts • Blood Pressure Screening • Parish Credit Union • Parish Town Hall Meeting  Monday, February 15th Presidents Day National Holiday (Parish Offices will be Closed on Monday)  Tuesday, February 16th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • School Leadership Team Meeting • Parish Pastoral Council • Just Faith Program • Journey of Faith: RCIA Program  Wednesday, February 17th Ash Wednesday—Season of Lent • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits • Parish Quilting • HNJ Parish Fish Fry  Thursday, February 18th • Eucharistic Adoration & Visits  Friday, February 19th • Stations of the Cross • Hope for Haiti Youth Group Fundraiser  Saturday, February 20th • Women of Faith Conference  • Sacrament of Penance  Sunday, February 21st The First Sunday of Lent • Sacramental Anointing of the Sick • Lenten Scripture Study Program • Parish Credit Union • Senior Moments Day of Reflection (St. Martin de Porres Parish) Coming Special Events • Parish Penance Service Monday, March 1st (At Our Lady of the Rosary Parish)  • Deanery Senior Day of Prayer Wednesday, March 3rd  • Ladies Guild Day of Reflection Wednesday, March 3rd 

Can You Imagine …  Being Victorious—Reflections on the Coming of Lent  A NATIONWIDE COMMERCIAL CAMPAIGN for a well-known brand of cereal recently caught my attention.  “Be Victorious”  proclaims the value and virtue of eating wisely and well for the sake of good health and happiness.  It is a positively attractive and encouraging  commercial.  It’s well designed to sell a product but also to help me—or you—to embrace the self-disciplines necessary for healthy living.  To be  victorious, I must want to be victorious.  I liked the commercial and decided to make it my theme for Lent.  We must always begin Lent by remembering that everyone one of us is called to holiness and that fundamentally holiness is about wholeness.  This simply means that when we’re considering our Lenten call to conversion we first  remember this:  There are more people everyday converting from bad to good, than there are from good to better or best.  Moving toward better and best may not be as dramatic a conversion, but most of the time it’s harder than we thank—in fact we don’t even often think about it.  If I’m going to  “Be Victorious”, I’m going to have to examine this more closely.  Father, the loving plan of your wisdom took flesh in Jesus Christ,   and changed our history by his command of perfect love. May our fulfillment of his command reflect your wisdom    and bring your salvation to the ends of the Earth.  Opening Prayer for the Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time  It may help to consider that the “wholeness” of “holiness” means that for me to “Be Victorious” my mind, heart, body, and soul must be working  together well.  Questions like these point toward the real disciplines of Lent:  • Is my ignorance about something causing difficulty in my life? • Am I unhappy because of emotional difficulties?  Heartaches? • What different choices should I make to take care of myself physically? • How do I acknowledge God’s love for me on a daily basis?  Remember, Lent is also about God wanting to save the world through us.   “Blessed is the one  who trusts in the Lord, … he is like a tree planted beside the waters  that stretches out its roots to the stream.”  The Prophet Jeremiah 17:7  Spiritual Exercise Use Jeremiah’s image of  “stretching” toward the water to reflect on how you might want to spend the time of Lent. What change to you want? What change does God want for you?  Jeremiah says that such  “stretching”  means  “no fear” of heat or drought, and sureness that your life will always be green and fruitful. 

By the grace of God “ Μακαριοι ” - “Congratulations!” When someone is “blessed” the Greeks would mean that he or she is “fortunate to be the  recipient of divine favor”.  The word functions as a kind of congratulatory note meaning, “Good job!”  We rejoice with the accomplishment of the other, which “enlarges” both of us and expresses something important about our relationship with each other.    With the beatitudes, Luke highlights God’s  generosity.  Blessedness isn’t a matter of social status, satisfaction, possessions, respect, or other such things.  It is a matter of keeping our eyes glued on Jesus.  Blessedness is not so much a promise as an after-the-fact statement of  congratulations for the effort and success trusting in God in our everyday lives.  Scripture today invites and challenges us to “want change” and not simply “watch change”.  As we do, we come to life.  We are blessed.   
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        February 17  7:00pm Pat Edgar*, Karen Kulla*, Judy Mantych, Mary Migliazzo, Tony Migliazzo, Lynda Brand, Marilyn Gruettemeyer, Frank Schneider      February 20-21 4:00pm  Jennifer Krsul*, Mary Krsul*, Frank Schneider, Linda Schneider, Charlene Taylor, Mary Bardgett, Lynda Brand, Nancy Cooke, Judy Mantych-D  8:00am   Dave Cullen*, Betty Easley*, Sandy Hamm, Betty Kondracki, Karen Kulla, Shirley Loy, Merry MArquart, Mary Masterson, Sr. Rose-D  10:30am Art Gruettemeyer*, Marilyn Gruettemeyer*, Minnie Huston,  Darlene Imhoff, Gina Keppler, Ken Kleinberg, Bill Krenn, Judy Krenn, Debbie Maue-D              February 17                 7:00pm Carol Oldendorf       February 20-21  4:00pm Eileen Mills 8:00am Cathy Hoffmann  10:30am Mary Ann Harris                        February 15—19  8:00am Ginny Maier & Les Tranel       February 20-21  4:00pm Erin Lucido, Audrey Corbin & Philip Merz 8:00am Dan Gerhart & David Bober 10:30am Kailey & Shay Garner & Peter Krenn                                          February 20-21  4:00pm Merz Family 8:00am Mike & Steve Paro 10:30am Bill & Judy Krenn 

    MONDAY February 15 9:00am  Edna Rodell  TUESDAY February 16 6:30am  Marilyn J. Fleming  WEDNESDAY  February 17 6:30am  Ronald Kulla 8:00am  Marie Bird 8:00am  School Mass at Our Lady of   The Rosary  7:00pm  People of the Parish     THURSDAY  February 18 6:30am  Melvin Dollinger  FRIDAY February 19 8:00am   Tony Migliazzo, Sr    SATURDAY February 20 4:00pm  Mildred Harbke  SUNDAY  February 21 8:00am  Marjorie Henning 10:30am Charles Zugamier Health Advisory  Your commitment to Mass is a sign of the vitality of our parish.  However, for the health of our whole community, if you are not feeling well, be attentive to these  recommendations:  Don’t Come To Church …  • With a fever—be fever free for 24 hrs. • When you’re not feeling well—  achy, tired, sore throat, no energy • When you’re coughing and sneezing a lot with a runny nose or headache  When You Do Come To Church …  • Use hand sanitizer at church entrances • With slight symptoms of or flu — • Don’t take communion from the cup • Offer the sign of peace with a friendly wave or simple bow  Thank you for your cooperation in taking responsibility for the health of our  community.  Remember, it’s sad to miss Mass when you’re sick or taking care of someone who’s sick, but not sinful. 
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 DRIVER NEEDED We are in need of someone who would be willing to drive our church van on Sunday.  Perhaps there would be more than one person willing to do this and the ministry could be shared.  Please call Sr. Rose at 868-2310 for more details. HNOJ HEALTH & HNOJ HEALTH & HNOJ HEALTH & WELLNESSWELLNESSWELLNESS            Do you have a loved one that is  experiencing episodes of memory loss? Do you have a neighbor that has been  diagnosed with dementia or Alzheimer’s disease? Then this TALK SERIES is for you, and all  family members affected from your loved one  having dementia or  Alzheimer’s disease. Holy Name of Jesus Health and Wellness Committee, along with speakers from the Alzheimer’s  Association will present a series of talks geared to caregivers of those experiencing dementia or  Alzheimer’s disease. Please invite your children, grandchildren, spouses, neighbors, brothers or  sisters, anyone who would benefit from this  presentation is encouraged to attend.   WHERE——Holy Name of Jesus      Community Center                 10235 ASHBROOK DR.    ST. LOUIS, 63137  WHEN———March 1, 2010…...    “10 Warning Signs”        March 15, 2010…..     “Caregiver Stress”        March 22, 2010…..     “Grieving and Loss”        April 5, 2010….      “Practical Solutions”  TIME————7:00PM—8:30PM Call HNOJ parish nurse with questions, 314-868-2310 ext. 11. 

         VALENTINE’S DAY  SERMON ON THE MOUNT  What do these two have in common?  We celebrate them both today.  When reflecting on these two occasions, it occurred to me that they are played out daily at Holy Name of Jesus. Here are a few examples:  • Joan and Jim Cuidon have graciously accepted the minis-try of serving coffee and donuts every 1st Wednesday after the 8:00 a.m. Mass.  Many thanks to them. • Under the direction of 5 parishioners, Holy Name of Jesus Community provides over 100 casseroles or con-tainers of soup, stew and chili to homeless. • Each month , over 15 people make it possible for home-less to find shelter and warmth in our Parish Office. • Because of the generosity of 20 drivers ,over 30  of our parishioners are able to come to Mass each week-end. • Because of one woman’s love, all of our shut-ins receive a birthday card on their special day. • 12 women, each Wednesday, meet to Quilt.  The results help to bring revenue into our parish. • 6 women meet every Thursday evening to knit or crochet prayer shawls that are then blest and given to our sick  and dying parishioners.  These women bring comfort  and a promise of God’s love through these shawls. • 17 “scribes” are responsible for sending out 157 cards to our shut-ins every 6 weeks. • Over 150 shut-ins have the privilege of receiving Com-munion each week, because of the love of over 40 of our parishioners. • 4  of our parishioners make it possible for Doctor’s ap-pointments to be kept, and in some cases , groceries  or medication , obtained.  These are just a few of the many ways that make everyday a Valentine’s Day and the Sermon on the Mount a reality in our Community.  If you feel like you would like to be part of any of these ministries, please do not hesitate to call and volun-teer.  Have a good week, and a Holy Lent,  S.Rose, SSND. RN 
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              TO CHRIST’S FAITHFUL OF THE ARCHDIOCESE OF ST. LOUIS:  ON THE OBSERVANCE OF THE HOLY SEASON OF LENT  Dear brothers and sisters in Christ,  On this coming February 17, Ash Wednesday, we begin our annual observance of the Season of Lent, a time most strong in grace for our daily living in Christ.  It is a time of annual retreat for the universal Church, when all of us who have come to life in Christ through Baptism accompany our Lord into the desert for 40 days to fast and pray, in order that we, with Him, may give ourselves more completely to doing the will of God the Father in all things.  The threefold practice of prayer, fasting and almsgiving is the heart of the Lenten observance, for it is directed to the  purification of our minds and hearts in a more Christlike life.  The imposition of blessed ashes on our forehead at the beginning of Lent signifies the purification of our minds and hearts, which is the fruit of our Lenten observance.  Surely, we cannot doubt our spiritual need of the 40 days of Lent.  We struggle in our personal lives to overcome sinful inclinations and to follow Christ with integrity of mind and heart.  What is more, we live in a culture which demands ever greater courage in giving witness to Christ in the world.  I urge you to adopt a Lenten plan of prayer, fasting and almsgiving, which is realistic for your state of life and which will truly open your mind and heart more completely to Christ.  Remember the words of the Archangel Raphael to Tobias: “Prayer is good when accompanied by fasting,  almsgiving, and righteousness.  A little with righteousness is better than much with wrongdoing” (Tob 12:8). Make the Sacraments of the Holy Eucharist and of Penance the mainstays of your Lenten observance.  They will inspire and fortify your prayer and your works of penance and almsgiving.  Attached to this letter are the Archdiocesan Directives for the Blessing and Distribution of Ashes on Ash Wednesday, as well as the Archdiocesan Lenten Regulations regarding the days of fast and abstinence.  I invoke God’s blessing upon you and your home, with the prayer that God will bless abundantly your observance of the holy Season of Lent.  Sincerely yours in Christ, 
 Most Reverend Robert J. Carlson Archbishop of St. Louis  ARCHDIOCESAN LENTEN REGULATIONS   Then to all Christ said, “Whoever wishes to be my follower must deny his very self, take up his cross each day, and follow in my steps” (Lk 9:23).  The Church has always helped us fulfill these words of Jesus by prescribing very definite penance for all Catholics.  Accordingly, the Pope and the American bishops have outlined obligatory fast and abstinence as follows:  Ash Wednesday (February 17, 2010) and Good Friday (April 2, 2010) are days of abstinence for all Catholics over the age of 14.  On these two days, fast as well as abstinence is also obligatory for those from the ages of 18 to 59.  Abstinence means absti-nence from meat.  Fast means one full meal a day, with two smaller meals and nothing between meals (liquids are permitted).  No Catholic will lightly excuse himself or herself from this obligation.  All other Fridays of Lent are days of abstinence from meat.  Here again Catholics will not hold themselves lightly excused, but if there is a serious health problem, this obligation would not apply.  We should strive to make all days of Lent a time of prayer and penance. 



Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time                         February 14, 2010 

 

 

REQUEST FORM 2009 CONTRIBUTION STATEMENT  Please fill in the information below if you are requesting a Statement of Contribution.  Return this form to the Parish Office by mail, through the collection, or in person.  Statements will be mailed directly to your home upon REQUEST.  Thank You   Envelope #___________  Name___________________________________________________ Phone______________________ ‘ Address________________________________________________ Zipcode__________________________ 

1st Annual Casino Night Benefiting Christ Light of the Nations School Saturday, March 20th Doors Open at 6pm Mouse Races Start at 7pm Holy Name of Jesus Community Ctr.  Tables of 8 for $80 or $10 per person Includes: Beer, Soda and Set-ups Feel free to bring your own snacks Events: Mouse Races Money Wheel 50/50 Raffles Special Raffles  Space is limited so reserve your table early RSVP  Mary Jones 355-3738 

Lenten Scripture Study: Old Testament  All parishioners are invited to join Deacon Matt with a scripture study of the Old Testament every Sunday during Lent.  We will meet between Masses (9:15—10:15) in the Community Center.  Sign-up sheets are available at the entrances to the church. There is a $20 fee for those wanting to keep their book. For more info contact Deacon Matt at 868-2310 ext 19. 
Catholic Family Tuition Assistance  Any Catholic family wishing to apply for tuition  assistance through the Archdiocese for the 2010-2011 school year must obtain a “FACTS” application from the school office.  Students must attend a Parochial  Elementary School or an Archdiocesan, Regional or Parochial High School to be eligible.  The due date for the application is April1, 2010 and must include a copy of your 2009  Income Tax Return. Grants for the 2010-2011 school year are made possible through the generosity of the Annual Catholic Appeal.  The Catholic Education Office appreciates the support of the ACA and all of its donors. ST. LOUIS ASSAULT 18U Girls Softball Team  Trivia Night  Saturday, March 13th  HNJ Community Center  Tables of 8 for $120 or $15 per person Doors open @ 6pm Questions start @ 7pm Can Beer and Soda Included 50/50’s, Mulligans, Raffle Baskets  Reservations call: Colleen Costello@868-7670 or Diane Merz@869-6371 
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 PRAYER CHAIN      If you or someone you know is in need of prayer, please call either Betty Kondracki @868-0176 or Pat Edgar @868-4143.  If there is anyone who would like to be part of this rewarding ministry, we could always use another prayer partner. 6th Sunday in Ordinary Time  “Woe to you who are rich, for you have received your consolation.”     LUKE6:24  Jesus’ words to the crowd can seem harsh to all of us who enjoy the many blessings of living in one of the richest countries of the world.  Yet, in reality the sin is not being rich.  The sin is in failing to share our blessings.  When was the last time you looked at your income and determined what percentage you were giving to those who had less than you?  Re-member the Bible teaches us to give 10%.  How close are you to that level of giving? 

Stewardship of Treasure Your Gifts of Support for Our Parish Mission  

Please pray for the repose of the soul of  all who have died this week.  May their souls and all the souls of the faithful departed rest in peace.  Amen 

    Eileen Prose, James Easley, Dave Masterson, Rita Tranel, Bob Gravlin, Eleanore Mannissi, Theresa Kottkamp, Joan Kleinberg, Virginia  Lagermann, Bob Ritter, Bernice Arens     Peg Warnusz 
Please turn in all your saved box-tops ASAP. They have to be mailed off by 2-28-10 in order for us to get the credit for them.  Thank you for  Your continuous support of this program. The school continues to benefit from your efforts. 

February 14 through February 21, 2010  Sunday: Jer 17:5-8  Ps 1:1-4,6  1 Cor 15:12,16-20   Lk 6:17,20-26 Monday: Jas 1:1-11  Ps 119:67-68,71-72,75-76  Mk  8:11-13 Tuesday: Jas 1:12-18  Ps 94:12-13a,14-15,18-19   Mk 8:14-21 Wednesday: Jl 2:12-18  Ps 51:3-6b,12-14,17  2 Cor  5:20-6:2  Mt 6:1-6,16-18 Thursday: Dt 30:15-20  Ps 1:1-4,6  Lk 9:22-25 Friday: Is 58:1-9a  Ps 51:3-6b,18-19  Mt 9:14-15 Saturday: Is 58:9b-14  Ps 86:1-6  Lk 5:27-32 Sunday: Dt 26:4-10  Ps 91:1-2,10-15  Rom 10:8-13   4:1-13 

Report on Parish  Collections Envelope Offerings $11,502.72 Loose Offerings $90.49 Total Sunday Collection: Parish Support $11,593.21 St. Vincent de Paul Society $1,534.00 

ATTENTION  The parish office will be closed on Monday, February 15th.  There will be no exercise class on Monday.  The daily Mass time will be 9:00am. 
GIRL SCOUT COOKIE TIME!  Girl Scout Troop 439 will be selling Girl Scout cookies at  the Fish Frys, February 26th and March 5th. 
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 DAY OF REFLECTION  Holy Name of Jesus Ladies Guild is sponsoring a day of Reflection on March3, 2010 from 9am—2:30pm. Our speaker will be Father David Polek whose theme will be “The Joy and Fruits of Lent”.  There will be an opportunity for a free will donation to Father’s favorite charity “The Children in Thailand”. All are welcome MEN AND WOMEN. Lunch will be served at no cost. We do need you to sign up so we can plan accordingly. Please call Bernice 868-2621 or Rita 869-7036. HOPE FOR HAITI When? Friday Feb. 19,  7PM TO 10PM Where? Holy Name Community Center How much? $8 (Dj, snacks, FUN!) Sponsored by… Holy Name of Jesus Youth Group for info contact Mrs. Krenn 314-761-6570 or sign up at CLN Jr High and High School students are both welcome!! We will take any donations to help us in this effort to assist the people of Haiti!!    

Young at Heart Club Our next meeting will be held on Wed., Feb. 24th at 12 noon.  We are having it the fourth Wed instead because of Ash Wednesday. Lunch will be served for $3.  There will be 50/50 raffle and Bingo.  Please join us for the fun!  We need people to keep the club going!!!! 

FISH FRY Ash Wednesday, February 17th Holy Name of Jesus Community Center DINNER $7.00 Fried or Baked Fish Includes 2 sides CARRY OUTS AVAILABLE  HELP NEEDED The Fish Fry Committee needs your help in peeling potatoes on the mornings of the Fish Fry beginning at 7:30am.  We are also in need of workers for the Fish Fry from 3:30—6:30pm  Many cakes are needed for the Fish Fry. Please bring your cake to the community center on Tues-day or Wednesday morning. 

YOUTH TRIVIA NIGHT  Attention 5th thru 9th graders!  Put on your thinking cap and join us for a Trivia Night at Bellefontaine Neighbors Rec. Center on Saturday, February 20th from 6:00 to 9:00pm.  Cost is $5 per person which includes soda, snacks, and attendance prizes.  Doors open at 5:30pm 
The Northeast Deanery Senior  Ministry is sponsoring a Day of Prayer in North County on Wednesday, March 3, from noon to 3:00pm.  The Day of Prayer will be held at the James J. Eagan Center, 1 Eagan Dr. in Florissant.  The gathering is open to everyone with no charge.  Father Jack Schuler of St. Ferdinand and Jane Seibel, former Pastoral Associate to seniors at  Immaculate Heart of Mary Catholic Church, will reveal the topic of renewal of one’s body, spirit and mind in accordance to Lent.  The day will com-mence with a prayer service from noon until 2:00pm, and reconciliation from 2:00pm to 3:00pm.  Light refreshments will be served.  Please RSVP by Friday, February 26th.  To learn more and reserve your4 seat, contact Amy at 664-9700 or Amy.lemiux@sgsmnetwork.org 

Please Note  For your information: Mass is celebrated every Tuesday at 10:00am at the Missouri Veterans Home.  All are welcome!! 




